GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

5/9/2010
Minutes of Meeting

In attendance: Duke Spinelli, April Wooten-Glenn, Sam Smith, Steve Baker, Danielle Gori and Randy Hutchinson

Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m.
· ICAR Family Fun Rides have been a success so far with (32) in attendance at both the April 20 and May 4 rides. There were children with parents and many people new to cycling in attendance. We even signed a new member to the GSBC the next day after the ride. The next ride is scheduled for May 18.

· John Algary has had continued discussions about the use of the land at SCTAC where the porta johns are located and some positives have come out of these discussions. Duke is continuing his follow up with John for updates.

· The need for repaving of Perimeter Road was brought up. Steve Baker mentioned he had inquired about when this was scheduled and it is far off – minimum 5-7 year. Danielle Gori mentioned that it might be a good idea to contact Michelin, as they are testing their rubberized asphalt re-surfacing. Duke marked this as an action item to follow up on.
· Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club Facebook page discussion: Research of other “cycling club” Facebook pages revealed that they are categorized as one of three types of pages; A Club, A Non-Profit Organization or Sports/Athletic Business. Because we are a club, we will proceed with setting up the GSBC page and designate it as a club. All board members will have Admin rights to post to the page. The information needed to setup the Facebook page is the Misson, Club Overview and Year founded, along with the GSBC logo. It was mentioned that although this information is not listed on the GSBC website, it is listed on the Yahoo Groups page. April will pull this information from the Yahoo Groups page and have the Facebook page up ASAP. It would also be a good idea to add an “About” section to the GSBC website with this same information.
1. An example of a cycling club Facebook page from a club that appears to have a very similar charter as GSBC was the Cascade Bicycle Club in Seattle WA. A link to their Facebook page and website are below.

2. http://www.facebook.com/home.php?#!/CascadeBicycleClub?ref=ts


3. http://www.cascade.org
· After working with Bill Nicholson of Nicholson Consulting, the rebranding of Women on Wheels (WOW) as the new women’s club name, GS Élan continues! The completed branding report is attached to show how the women’s committee arrived at the new name of the club. The brand report is currently in the hands of Charles Lyle of Coppia Design. He will be working on the logo and kit design for GS Élan in hopes of a kick-off event in early June. More to come… [Attachment]
· National Ride of Silence: “The mission of the world wide Ride of Silence is to honor bicyclists killed by motorists, promote sharing the road, and provide awareness of bicycling safety. Greenville will be joining other locations worldwide by leading a Ride of Silence on May 19 at 6:30 p.m. at SCTAC for one lap around Perimeter Road. Caroline Mills will lead the event and make the beginning announcement. April will post to the Facebook page, once it is up and post to the GSBC website. Duke will work with Kimberly Morgan on other logistics pertaining to police support, etc. Steve Baker will blog about the ride. For more information on the National Ride of Silence, visit http://www.rideofsilence.org.

· It was suggested by Steve Baker that an official apology by the Greenville Spinners Board President be written on GSBC letterhead and sent to Councilmember David Suddeth for the emails and posts made by Greenville Spinners club members. Because we were one board member short tonight of passing a vote, Duke will be sending a request out for a vote via email.

· We are still in need of volunteers to lead rides at SCTAC on Tuesdays. If you are willing to donate your time to lead one ride month, please contact one of the board members to express your interest, or simply show up and let Bob know beforehand. We had a few disgruntled riders from a recent SCTAC ride that were dropped before even leaving Perimeter Road. For new riders who are not familiar with the route, you can imagine how frustrating this can be. Please help us out by volunteering to lead or sweep a ride. This is especially important for the new groups that were added this year.


· The first Greenville Spinners Time Trial was a huge success and couldn’t have gone so smoothly without all of the volunteers who assisted with the event! The next Time Trial is scheduled for Thursday, June 3 and there has been a discussion of having a cookout and bike swap at the June TT, to be confirmed at a later date. Additionally Danielle signed many new members to the GSBC during the TT! At the request of board members in attendance tonight, the new Greenville Spinners Racing Team banner that was designed by Joe Glenn of The Living Pixel, race team sponsor and team photographer, is attached to this email. An updated banner will be printed once the branding of GS Élan is complete and the Amputee in Action photography will be added as well. [Attachment]


· A request was sent in by Brian Kadien of the Greenville Spinners Racing Team to post an offer on the Yahoo Groups page offering all Spinners Club members a great rate for a gym membership @ my Anytime Fitness on Pelham Road at East North Street in the Publix Shopping Center. Brian is the new owner of the gym. It was agreed that similar offers have been posted by other members for gym membership and it is an offer that would appeal to the club members as they strive for a healthy lifestyle both on the bike and off. To avoid any possible feedback that the post was inappropriate, it was agreed that board member and fellow Greenville Spinner Racing Team co-manager, Randy Hutchinson, will post the offer on Brian’s behalf.
· Membership: Currently we have 700 active members. Goal for end of 2010 is to have 1000 members!

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
